  ESTC August 2015

EARL SHILTON TOWN COUNCIL

MINUTES of the TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

Held at 7.30pm on
Tuesday 18th August 2015
At Earl Shilton Social Institute, Station Road, Earl Shilton.
MEMBERS PRESENT: 

Councillors:
D Bailey
J Brown
C Coe

C Dallas
C Ellis
  
A Greenwood
S Hardy
M Leman
L Panton       
R Phelps     P Statham
M Tebbett


IN ATTENDANCE: 
Town Clerk – R Atkinson





Members of public - 1

15/081
TOWN MAYORS WELCOME

The Mayor welcomed all to the meeting.
15/082

TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Cllr K.Olgeirrson was absent.
15/083
DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY INTERESTS TO ANY MATTER PERTAINING TO THE AGENDA

There were no declarations of pecuniary interests received.  
15/084

DISPENSATIONS OF DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS



There were no requests for dispensations of disclosable pecuniary interests. 
15/085

TO CONFIRM THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 21ST JULY 2015
15/072.ii – Cllr J Brown is to replace Cllr J Br

15/080 – recommended is to replace recommend 

PROPOSED by Cllr J Brown and SECONDED by Cllr L Panton
Further to the above amendments, it was RESOLVED that the Minutes for the meeting held on 21st July 2015 be confirmed and signed as a true and accurate record.
15/086
TO RECEIVE A POLICE REPORT


There was no police presence
15/087

ELECTORS TIME


There were no issues raised
15/088
TO RECEIVE A REPORT FROM LEICESTERSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL – Cllr J Richards

A County Report was given by Cllr J Richards.
15/089
TO RECEIVE A REPORT FROM HINCKLEY AND BOSWORTH BOROUGH COUNCIL – Cllr C Ladkin

A Borough Report was given by Cllr C Ladkin

15/090
TO GAIN APPROVAL TO SIGN THE OFFICE LEASE

The draft office lease was circulated to members prior to the meeting  
The Clerk noted that the office lease has remained unsigned since 2013 but quarterly rent paid accordingly.  Spearing Waite Solicitors have confirmed that there will be no additional fees charged for preparing the lease.
PROPOSED by Cllr A Greenwood and SECONDED by Cllr M Tebbett
It was RESOLVED that the office lease be signed.
15/091
TO AUTHORISE A LIST OF PAYMENTS FOR THE FINANCIAL YEAR 2015-
A list of payments for the financial year 2015-16 was tabled.
The Clerk presented a list of payments for the financial year 2015-16 and requested Council’s authorisation to pay related invoices upon receipt provided that the accumulative totals do not exceed the approved budget for that class of expenditure
PROPOSED by Cllr J Brown and SECONDED by Cllr C Coe
It was RESOLVED that the list of payments for the financial year 2015-16 be authorised.
15/092
TO APPOINT A MEMBER TO VERIFY QUARTERLY BANK STATEMENTS FOR ALL ACCOUNTS
The Clerk noted that this role could not be undertaken by the Chairman or cheque signatories.
Cllr M Tebbett agreed to verify the quarterly bank statements for all accounts

PROPOSED by Cllr L Panton and SECONDED by Cllr S Hardy
It was RESOLVED that Cllr M Tebbett will verify quarterly bank statements for all accounts
15/093
TO AGREE TO REVISE BUDGET CODE 365 – BASKETS AND PLANTERS
To enable the purchase of winter hanging baskets, the Clerk requested to revise code 365-Baskets and Planters by £150 and to reduce code 380-Vandalism by this amount.
PROPOSED by Cllr J Brown and SECONDED by Cllr L Panton

It was RESOLVED to revise budget code 365 to £4350 and code 380 to £350
15/094
TO APPOINT CLLR C DALLAS AS A REPRESENTATIVE OF THE PARISH FORUM

It was noted that Cllr C Dallas had previously expressed an interest in being a representative of the Parish Forum 
PROPOSED by Cllr P Statham and SECONDED by Cllr A Greenwood
It was RESOLVED that Cllr C Dallas be appointed as a Representative of the Parish Forum
15/095
TO AGREE FOR EVENTS INCOME TO BE UTILISED FOR FUTURE EVENTS
An income of £867.95 from the recent Seaside Event was noted and members were asked to consider whether they believed that such income should be earmarked for future events 
PROPOSED by Cllr C Ellis and SECONDED by Cllr A Greenwood 
It was RESOLVED that Events income be utilised for future Events
15/096
TO NOTE THE CONTENTS OF THE SHIPPING CONTAINER IN WOOD STREET CAR PARK AND THE PROBLEMS ASSOCIATED WITH THE SHIPPING CONTAINER ON WEAVER SPRINGS PARK


A letter requesting relocation of the container in Wood Street car park from the Lord Nelson Public House and a letter from the In Bloom group had previously been received.
The Clerk noted that the container has been situated in Wood Street car park for the past seven years and is the Councils main storage unit.  

PROPOSED by Cllr C Dallas and SECONDED by Cllr S Hardy
It was RESOLVED that a letter be sent to the Lord Nelson Public House and  the In Bloom group to advise upon Earl Shilton Town Council’s intention to relocate their office in the short term.  At this stage, the Council will aim to store the contents in a purpose built building but until such time, the container will remain in Wood Street car park.
The Clerk noted that the container in Weaver Springs car park was placed there temporarily in 2011 and in light of the recent anti-social behaviour issues, surrounding residents have now raised this as an issue.

It was noted that the Town and Country Planning Order 2008 permits the erection by a local authority of any small ancillary building (not exceeding 4 metres in height or 200 cubic metres in capacity) on land belonging to or maintained by them.

15/097

CLERKS REPORT
i To note and update upon unclaimed s.106 Developer Contributions

S.106 Developer Contributions spreadsheet was tabled.

The Clerk noted that Hinckley and Bosworth Borough Council are currently holding £23,111.71 of unclaimed s.106 monies.  Earl Shilton Town Council currently have £117,211.03 of unspent s.106 monies 
Consideration is to be given to clawing back Breach Lane s.106 monies at the next meeting.
ii To review all payments made since the previous meeting and to replenish the accounts accordingly

It was noted that £17257.41 has been expended from the NatWest account, £6732.13 has been expended from the Unity account and £100 expended from the ALTO account since the previous meeting.

The Clerk requested that the Unity account and Alto account be topped up by these amounts

 PROPOSED by Cllr J Brown and SECONDED by Cllr A Greenwood  

It was resolved that RESOLVED that the Unity account be topped up by £6732.13 and the ALTO account be topped up by £100.
iii To present schedule of payments for authorisation
The schedule of payments was circulated and additional payments made since the distribution of meeting paperwork was tabled
PROPOSED by Cllr R Phelps and SECONDED by Cllr A Greenwood
It was RESOLVED to authorise the schedule of payments

iv To review the Income and Expenditure to date

The Clerk noted that the Council expects to be 36.5% spent at this stage.  The budget codes where there appeared to be an overspend were noted, together with the reason for this.
The Income and Expenditure Report was AGREED by members
v To provide an update regarding anti-social behaviour on Weaver Springs Park
Members were advised that Hinckley and Bosworth Borough Council are working closely with the Police, Endeavour and Impact teams to address the anti-social behaviour issues at Weaver Springs Park.

After much discussion, members deemed this a community problem not helped by the lack of equipment in Weaver Springs Park.  Play provision at Weaver Springs Park is to be addressed at the next Leisure, Parks, Cemeteries and Open Spaces meeting.   
It was AGREED that Hinckley and Bosworth Borough Council and their supporting teams liaise with park users to establish their needs.  

vi To note a thank you letter from Earl Shilton Scout Group

A thank you letter from Earl Shilton Scout Group was circulated prior to the meeting.
15/098
TO NOTE PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED SINCE THE PREVIOUS MEETING

Planning applications received since the previous meeting were circulated previously.

It was noted that the planning application for 27 Keats Lane had been circulated to the Planning Committee today and advised that comments regarding this application are to be submitted by 2nd September latest.

A member questioned the objections made over Huit Farm hedge. Further clarification on this is to be gained from the Deputy Clerk.
Members were reminded that planning meetings can be arranged when planning applications warrant them.
15/099
TO RECEIVE A REPORT FROM PUBLIC EVENTS WORKING PARTY

The Public Events Working Party had met prior to this evenings meeting where members AGREED that Councillors need to be more committed to being present at Events and also for members of the public to be involved.
The Clerk noted that the feedback from the Seaside event was very positive and income of £900 was generated.

15/100
TO RECEIVE A REPORT FROM EXTERNAL ORGANISATIONS
i Earl Shilton Business Forum – Earl Shilton Business Forum have not met since the previous meeting.
15/101
TO RECEIVE AN UPDATE ON STAFFING MATTERS – Cllr L Panton
PROPOSED by Cllr A Greenwood and SECONDED by Cllr C Coe

Further to Any Other Business and Date, Time and Place of next meeting, it was RESOLVED to move this item into private session according to The Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 s.(2)
15/102
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The Clerk noted that the Annual Return has been audited by Grant Thornton and in their opinion the information in the Annual Return is in accordance with proper practices and no matters have come to their attention giving cause for concern that relevant legislation regulatory requirement have not been met.  Additionally, there are no matters which they require to be drawn to the attention of the Council.

A member noted that the draft minutes were not being circulated within a week of the meeting.
15/103
DATE, TIME AND PLACE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 15th September 2015 at 7:30 p.m. at Earl Shilton Social Institute, Station Road, Earl Shilton.
15/101
TO RECEIVE AN UPDATE ON STAFFING MATTERS – Cllr L Panton

The Chairman noted that he was in receipt of a report from HR4UK regarding the Deputy Clerk’s grievance.  

Members were given an explanation of the grievance process going forward as a result of the recommendations made.  It was noted that a letter is to be sent to the Deputy Clerk advising him of his right to appeal.

As a result of Earl Shilton Town Council failing to take the required action in the expected timeframe, the Deputy Clerks second grievance was upheld.

It was noted that HR4UK recommend that all Councillors receive Councillor training, Good Councillor Guide and Code of Conduct.

Mediation to support the Deputy Clerk and Councillors going forward was also recommended.

After a short debate, members AGREED to accept the recommendations of the independent HR Company (HR4UK).

A member questioned the date of the Clerks grievance meeting and was advised that the initial grievance hearing was on 27th August 2015

There being no other business the Town Mayor declared the Meeting closed at 9:25     p.m.


Town Mayor’s Signature__________________________             Date____________________

                                                       Councillor C Ellis 
All relevant legislation was considered in producing the decisions contained within this document
1
Chairman’s Initials_____________
                                                                                Minuted page  15/25/245/023 PLACE DATE, O RESPONSIBon was circulated to members prior to the meting and the Scout Groups application was tabled.





